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Town of Mundare
Regular Council Meeting Minutes

October 17, 2017
Present Mayor Charles Gargus, Councillors, F. Rosypal, J. Kowal I Talaga, J
Burghardt,
Staff CAO Colin Zyla, Theresa Warawa, Tim Eastwood

Call to Order Mayor Gargus called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Adoption of Agenda
17/202 Rosypal that the agenda be adopted as presented with the following additions:
6(c) Charlie Gargus Report
Delegation
(a) Tim Eastwood, Public Works Foreman
17/203 Rosypal that the Public Works Report be accepted as presented.
Carried
Business

(a) Cannabis Framework

The Alberta Government has released a framework for Cannabis regulations and
feedback is requested.

Discussion took place regarding the framework.
-Council and Mayor will fill out the survey at their convenience individually
(b)Residential District 2A

There is errors with the lot sizes for Residential District 2A so Administration will
be redoing the zoning for this area and providing to Council.

-Council discussed the process involved on bylaw zoning changes and the voting
on motions

(c)Charlie Gargus

Mayor Gargus thanked all Council members for working together in harmony the

last four years and wished all Council members well.
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Mayor Gargus presented some of the projects he has been involved with lately.

-has meet with the Lamont County FCSS teen coordinator about programs in
Mundare

-Mundare Hospital Auxilliary is organizing a Citizen Ceremony in Mundare on
November 7.

-Individuals have been expressing concern with the smoke from Stawnichy Meat
Processing

-commented that the article about crime in Mundare that Sargeant Nutbrown
wrote in the Vegreville Advetiser is very positive and should be put in the Town
newsletter

-Was speaking with a new resident at Whitetail Crossing about sump pump
guidelines at Whitetail

Correspondence

17/204

(a) Mundare Library Board — Thank you for Grant

(b) Mundare Senior Citizens — Thank you for Recreation Grant

(c¢) Mundare Recreation Centre — Thank you for Recreation Grant

(d) St. Michael Regional Solid Waste Commission -Commission Matters

Rosypal that the Correspondence be accepted as presented.
Carried

Chief Administrative Officer Zyla thanked Mayor and Council for working with
him the past four years and wished Charlie Gargus and Frank Rosypal good luck in

Adjournment Mayor Gargus adjourned the meeting at 7:55 p.m.

their future endeavours.

Mayor

Chief ﬁﬁninistrative Officer



